
ORDER NO. 08-234

ENTERED 04/24/08

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1345

In the Matter of

PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC
COMPANY

Application for Request for Proposals for
Energy Resources.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS

On January 21, 2008, Portland General Electric Company (PGE or
Company), filed a draft Request for Proposals (RFP) for energy resources with the Public
Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission). On March 20, 2008, the Company filed a
revised RFP soliciting only renewable resources, followed by an updated version of its
renewable RFP on April 15, 2008. The RFP includes a description of the Company’s
proposed bidding process. A description of the filing and its procedural history is
contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

Based on a review of the application and the Commission’s records, the
Commission finds that the RFP and bidding process satisfy the requirements of applicable
statutes, administrative rules, and Commission orders. At its Public Meeting on April 22,
2008, the Commission adopted Staff’s Recommendation and approved PGE’s proposed
RFP.

ORDER

IT IS ORDERED that Portland General Electric Company’s Request for
Proposals for Renewable Energy Resources is approved with the following conditions:

1. In the event any bids fail to make the initial short-list or the final short-list
because price scoring reflects Portland General Electric Company’s assumed
2007 Integrated Resource Plan wind integration costs for Tier II projects ($10
per MWh), rather than Tier I projects ($5.50 per MWh), the Company must
report to the Commission within two weeks of selection of each short-list
whether any of those bids would have otherwise been included. The Oregon
Independent Evaluator should opine on this issue in its status report following
initial short-list selection and in its Closing Report following final short-list
selection.




















